JANUARY 25, 2023 HEARING
IN ALBANY
STATEMENT TO THE NYIRC

This statement was given virtually on January 25th.
My name is Mary Murfitt and I’m the Chair of the Ancram Democratic Committee.

To me, the re-drawing of the 106th Assembly District feels like a solution in search of a problem and will no doubt cause unnecessary confusion for voters yet again in 2024. We just went through four separate elections in 2022 thanks to Congressional and state senate redistricting. As someone who worked on various campaigns, merely explaining to voters what was happening was an exhausting process. I know I don’t want to go through that again...it only serves to confuse voters and suppress voting.
That is just one reason why I am here to support keeping the current 106th Assembly District map as is.
First, in looking at IRCs New York regions map on their website, it should be noted that in our part of Columbia County, we (or at least I) identify as being residents of the Mid-Hudson Valley. I personally, have never considered myself part of the Capitol Region as we are a very rural district and have little in common with Rensselaer and Albany. Perhaps that’s why I find the redrawn maps for the 106th and 107th Districts so baffling.
The communities currently in the 106th and located in Northern Dutchess and Southern Columbia County are deeply connected by so many things...similar economies, which importantly include agriculture and small family-owned businesses. We share the same medical providers, grocery stores, restaurants, theaters, drug stores, recreational facilities, churches, Harlem Valley Rail Trail, lakes, rivers and state parks. We’ve formed close personal & professional relationships with our neighbors to the north in Hudson, Copake, Hillsdale and Claverack and south to Pine Plains, Millerton and Stanfordville. We actually share school districts, too. For example, Ancram (where I live) is located in Columbia County but many residents (like me) pay school taxes to the Pine Plains School District, which is in Dutchess County. We also participate in their School Board Elections. Other Ancram voters pay taxes to Taconic Hills School in Columbia County and vote in those School Board Elections. 
OUR 106th district is wonderfully diverse with community leadership that celebrates and supports that diversity and already understands the needs of our district. Please, let’s make this easier on everyone and keep the 106th district as it is. 
THANK YOU.
